
  

 
 

 

 
 

Newsletter Term 3 Week 8 11th September 2025 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 

       “Inspiring learners for life” 

Last day of Term 3 - Friday 19th September  
Whole School Assembly at 1.45pm - Students Dismissed at 2.30pm 

Term 4 Begins Monday 6th October 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Book Week 
“A book is a dream you hold in your hands” (Neil Gaiman) 
This week we have been celebrating Book Week. Nova Weetman, an award winning middle-grade and young 
adults’ author, visited our school to speak with the year 4-6 students. Yesterday our dress-up day was a terrific 
display of children and staff dressing as characters from many of their favourite books. The effort that so many 
went to was terrific to see and clearly shows the positive influence a special book can have on us all. A massive 
thank you to Susan Bannister and Library Captains Chloe and Freddy(6CS) for making Book Week memorable. 
 

                             
 

  
 
                                                                                                                                                         

9850 1796 



              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Musicorp Performances 
On Tuesday, 26 students in Years 1and 2 performed items with their musical instruments. The audience 
numbers were large, showcasing how much support and interest our students had from peers and family. Well 
done to Musicorp’s superstar teacher Stewart, for supporting our students in learning musical instruments 
and allowing them to follow their passions. Thank you also to our wonderful staff of Laura Hicks, Reanan Rossi 
and Sarah Judge for supporting the event. Next Tuesday we have our year 3-6 students performing in the Muti-
Purpose-Room, with everyone welcome to attend. 

 

    
 
Last Day of Term 3 
Next week is our last week of term 3. On Friday 19th September, we will be finishing early, with students being 
dismissed at 2:30pm. Please remember this early time, as I remember when I was in Year 1, my own mother 
forgot to collect me from an early finish at school. And yes, my Mum does read this newsletter, but it’s a good 
lesson to all. 
 
Formal Apology 
Occasionally, we all make mistakes. I would like to formally apologise to Christian (5SP) 
for leaving out his name as one of the twenty students who will competing in the Division 
Athletics Day. I promised Christian I would do this when he alerted me to the error. Good 
luck Christian!  
 
Rhys Coulson 
Principal 
 

 

 

 

 



 

FROM THE OFFICE  
Payments  
Year 5 & 6 camp deposit - $50 due Friday 19th September 
Basketball ball round robin - $10 due Friday 19th September 
Volleyball round robin - $10 due Friday 19th September 

(Payments can be made online via BPay or in person using card or cash.) 

LATE ARRIVALS PROCEDURE AND EARLY LEAVERS 
Early leavers 
All students arriving late to school must present to the office and sign in on the COMPASS kiosk and 
collect a yellow late pass, even if parents/carers have already placed the absence on COMPASS.  
Early Leavers  
For those students leaving early, parents/carers must come to the office and sign them out on the 
COMPASS kiosk and collect a blue early leavers pass. This pass needs to be presented to the teacher 
upon pick up. Please do not place the absence of COMPASS. 

PARKING 
At this busy time of the year, please be mindful of students and other drivers when parking around 
the school. The safety of our students is the responsibility of all of us. The carpark is for staff only. 
Please do not use the staff carpark for pickups and drops offs at any time and please do not walk 

your children through the car park.  

 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2025 

Term 3 

Monday 15th September Year 4 Schramms Cottage Excursion 

Wedensday 17th September Year 3 Walking Excursion – Federation  Square 

Friday 19th September Whole School Assembly 1.45pm – Gym  -All Welcome 
Term 3 Ends 2.30pm Dismissal 

Term 4 

Monday 6th October  Term 4 begins 

Friday 10th October Year 5 & 6 Volleyball Round Robin (selected students) 
Year 5 & 6 Basketball Round Robin (selected students) 

Monday 13th October Year 1 Online Safety Workshop 

Thurday 16th October Year 5 Art Incursion 

Friday 17th October Pupil Free Day – No School fro Students 
Thursday 23rd October  Year 1 Light & Sound Incursion 

Thursday 30th October Graduation Photo 9.00am 

Friday 14th November Whole School Assembly 2.30pm Oval – ‘Welcome To Country’ 

Mon 17th to Wed 19th Nov Year 5 & 6 Camp – Golden Valley 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Friday 17th October 

Monday 3rd November 

2025 TERM DATES 
Term 3 Last Day - Friday 19th September 

Term 4 Monday 6th October to Friday 19th December 



LIBRARY NEWS 
Book Week has been full of excitement and adventure! Our Dress Up Day was a colourful celebration, with 
students and staff bringing their favourite book characters to life. The Where’s Wally scavenger hunt kept 
everyone on their toes, with sharp eyes spotting Wally in the most unexpected places! 

To give families even more opportunities to join in the fun, the library opened with extended hours this week – 
it’s been wonderful to see so many children keen to explore new stories. 

Students in Years 4–6 were treated to a special visit from author Nova Weetman, who inspired us all with her 
stories and insights into writing. We’re also looking forward to welcoming author/illustrator Lucinda Gifford at 
a later date. 

Thank you to everyone who has joined in to make Book Week such a joyful celebration of reading and 
imagination! 

Susan Bannister 
Teacher Librarian 

 

 

 



           

 

We hope all the Dads, Granddads, and Special People had a wonderful day 
on Sunday. 

And we’re sure you loved all the gifts your children chose for you! 
Thank you to our amazing teachers who came in early for the Father’s Day Sweet & Treat 

morning on Friday; who made hundreds of cups of delicious hot chocolate and served the 
donuts. 

And a huge thank you to all the wonderful volunteers who helped with the Father’s Day Stall; 
Emma, Helen, Louise, Voltisa, Charlotte, Jasmine, and Michelle.   

With your help, the Father’s Day stall was an overwhelming success! 

A big thank you Tim also, for capturing these wonderful photos.  

Elisa and the P&F Team 

Working With Children Check (WWCC)  

A WWCC can be applied for free of charge by scanning the QR Code or online 
at https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/ 

 

A current WWCC is essential, and a copy will need to be supplied to the office  

https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/


FATHER’S DAY MORNING TREAT AND STALL 

 

 

 

 
   

 

     
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Yr 3 – 6 Production 

‘When I Grow Up’ 

Digital recording 

 
 

The production has been professionally filmed with families able to purchase the digital 

recording at a cost of $25. 

Orders can be placed via Trybooking – use this link  https://www.trybooking.com/DEOVJ 

or QR code below 

Orders close Friday 19th September. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by 
the DET for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. This school is in line with the DET Policy.      

 

https://www.trybooking.com/DEOVJ


 
 



 


